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DEC 15 2010 OFFICER DISCUSSION 
 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    
  ZONING BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT 

268B MAMMOTH ROAD 
LONDONDERRY, NH 03053 

 
DATE:       DECEMEBER 15, 2010 
          
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  VICKI KEENAN, CHAIR 
     MATTHEW NEUMAN, VICE CHAIR 
     JIM SMITH, VOTING MEMBER 
     JOE GREEN, VOTING ALTERNATE 
     MICHAEL GALLAGHER, VOTING ALTERNATE 
     LARRY O’SULLIVAN, CLERK 
 
ALSO PRESENT: RICHARD CANUEL, SENIOR BUILDING INSPECTOR/ZONING OFFICER 
 
Chair Keenan initiated discussion related to the upcoming Election of Officers in January, 2011.  She 
explained that because of time constraints, she did not feel she could continue to commit an appropriate 
amount of time to the role of Chair but added that she would like to remain on the Board. 
 
Following further discussion, J. Green, L. O’Sullivan and V. Keenan proposed that M. Neuman take over the 
role of Chair.   J. Smith volunteered to entertain the possibility of being Vice Chair.  L. O’Sullivan offered to 
continue as Clerk. 
 
Elections will take place at the January 19, 2011 meeting. 
 
J. Smith made a motion to adjourn.  M. Neuman seconded.  The motion was approved, 5-0-0. 
 
The meeting adjourned at approximately 8:35 PM. 
 
 
RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED, 

LARRY O’SULLIVAN, CLERK 
MINUTES PREPARED BY JAYE A TROTTIER, SECRETARY 
 
APPROVED JANUARY 19, 2011 WITH A MOTION MADE BY LARRY O’SULLIVAN, SECONDED BY MATT NEUMAN 
AND APPROVED 5-0-2 WITH NEIL DUNN AND JAY HOOLEY ABSTAINING AS THEY HAD NOT ATTENDED THE 
MEETING.  


